Council Chambers Wahoo, Nebraska September 10, 2020

The Council met in regular session at the Wahoo Public Library, in compliance with agenda posted at City
Hall, Post Office and First Bank of Nebraska with each Council member being notified of agenda prior to
the meeting. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Gerald D. Johnson at 7:00 p.m. and opened with
the Pledge of Allegiance. The public was informed of the location of posting of the Open Meetings Law.
Roll call was taken with the following Council members present: Mike Lawver, Greg Kavan, Patrick Nagle,
Stuart Krejci, and Karen Boop. Absent: Carl Warford.

Department head written reports were provided. Stuhr reported facilities are now open to non-
members. Jansa reported the 4-way stop signs are in place, but lines need to be painted. Harrell
reported work on the budget and submission for CARES act funding. Krejci reported the Finance
Committee met to finalize the budget.

The public hearing on the One-Six Year Road Plan for the City of Wahoo, was declared open by the
Mayor at 7:04 p.m. A notice of hearing was published in the August 27, 2020 issue of the Wahoo-
Waverly-Ashland Newspaper, and notice of hearing was posted at City Hall, Post Office, and First Bank of
Nebraska on August 20, 2020 at 2:45 p.m. Meeting agenda was posted on September 9, 2020, at City
Hall, Post Office, and First Bank of Nebraska on September 9, 2020 at 11:50 a.m.

A review of the Street Plan was done by Steve Parr of JEO. The Mayor called for comments from the
public. No comments were offered.

A motion was made by Lawver, seconded by Kavan, to close the public hearing at 7:08 p.m. Roll call
vote: Lawver, yes; Kavan, yes; Nagle, yes; Krejci, yes; and Boop, yes. Absent and not voting: Warford.
Motion carried.

The following resolution, Resolution No. 2020-17, was introduced by Krejci, who moved for its approval,
seconded by Lawver:

“WHEREAS, the City Street Superintendent has prepared and presented a One
Year and Six Year Plan for Street Improvement Program for the City of Wahoo, and

WHEREAS, a public meeting was held on the 10 day of September, 2020, to
present this plan and there were no objections to said plan;

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and City Council of Wahoo, Nebraska,
that the plans and data as furnished are hereby in all things accepted and adopted.”

Roll call vote: Krejci, yes; Lawver, yes; Kavan, yes; Nagle, yes; and Boop, yes. Absent and not voting:
Warford. Motion carried.

No action taken on tabled items.
The Mayor reported the Planning Commission received new information at their September 9, 2020

meeting, and did not take action regarding a recommendation on Center Pointe development. This
agenda item is delayed until after the next Planning Commission meeting.



Alex Shada addressed the Council regarding the hearing held at the August 27, 2020 meeting on
declaration of a dog owned by Joe Kubr as potentially dangerous. He stated he would have presented
additional information regarding the incident but was not aware of the hearing. He asked the Council to
hear his statement and possibly reconsider action to declare the dog as dangerous. Shada explained the
incident from his perspective, and expressed concerns for safety of children and others in the
neighborhood. Council members noted the process was followed, and was consistent with previous
Council action. A previous bite incident was not documented as a complaint at the time it occurred.
Lausterer noted the regulations regarding additional incidents, since the dog has now been declared
potentially dangerous.

Motion by Lawver, seconded by Kavan, to adjourn at 7:25 p.m.

Approved:

Lucinda Morrow, Clerk Gerald D. Johnson, Mayor



